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Newsletter 23 

8th March 2024 

 

Nurturing curious minds in 
our community ready for a 

sustainable future.  

Book week/Book Fair 

Thank you to everyone who supported Book Fair we had a wonderful turn 
out and have earnt lots of book rewards which will be shared throughout 
the school. 
 

Well done to everyone for a great Book Week where poetry and rhymes 
were shared in all classes and in the Nursery.   
 

Thank you for the amazing efforts seen yesterday for World Book Day- 
we truly had a spectacular variety of different costumes and the children 
thoroughly enjoyed it! 
 

Please remember to complete your competition entries over 
the weekend if you haven't already done so - these should 
be handed into your class teacher on Monday 11th March.  
There will be National Book Token gift cards for the 
winners in each year group. 
 

Yesterday World Book day was celebrated with children at 
Blossoms Stay and Play dressing up as their favourite book characters. 
Every child got to choose a book to take home to keep.  
 

Sycamore class and Ash class had some fantastic costumes.  Let’s not 
forget the teachers and office staff that made an effort too! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

We have some exciting news for you! We are taking part in the 15th 
year celebration of Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel, the UK’s largest 
inter-school cycling, walking, wheeling and scooting challenge. The 
challenge runs from 11th -22 March 2024. It’s free to take part and 
we would love everyone to be involved. 
What do you need to do? 
 

Encourage your child/children to 
walk, use a wheelchair, scoot or cycle 
to school on as many days as possible 
during the event.  
 

Including everyone 
 

We want to make sure that everyone 
can get involved in Sustrans Big Walk 
and Wheel. 
 

We know it may be more difficult for 
some pupils to take part than others. 
If you want to discuss more about 
your child/children’s specific needs, 
please contact your child’s class 
teacher and we will make sure to look 
into how your child/children can take 
part.  
 

Why we are taking part? 
 

Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel is a great way to build physical activity 
in children’s daily routine which is important for their physical health 
and mental wellbeing.  
 

Active school runs also help to reduce congestion and air pollution 
outside the school gate. A 2021 YouGov study showed nearly half of 
UK children worry about air pollution near their school. And that 
children thought active travel was the best away to bring down these 
pollution levels.  Plus there are some great prizes to be won every day 
if we get enough children taking part! 
 

Useful resources 
 

To help you prepare, Sustrans has developed a handy free guide to 
walking, cycling or scooting to school. It is packed with advice to help 
you have hassle-free journey to school.  
 

Download your free family guide using this link: 
https://www.sustrans.org.uk/sign-up-to-receive-your-free-school-
run-guide/  
For more information about the event go to 
www.bigwalkandwheel.org.uk .  
 

Enjoy the challenge! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance 26th February - 1st March 2024 

Well done to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups ;- over 96%.  The 
minimum target for attendance each week as set by the Government 
is 96%. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During the above period our overall school attendance was 96.1%.  

Year group Class Attendance 

Year 1 Eucalyptus 99% 
Year 2 Sassafras 96% 
Year 3 Willow 96.9% 

Year 4 Cherry 98.2% 

Year 5 Elm 97.8% 

Year 6 Aspen 97.3% 

https://www.sustrans.org.uk/sign-up-to-receive-your-free-school-run-guide/
https://www.sustrans.org.uk/sign-up-to-receive-your-free-school-run-guide/
http://www.bigwalkandwheel.org.uk
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Click the link to view the latest Waltham Forest Residents news:  
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/3
8e9150  

Waltham Forest Residents News 

Joke of the Week 

Q. Where do sheep go on holiday?  
 
A. To the Baa-hamas!  
 
 

Whole School English Project Coming Soon! 

Imagine you could open a door to anywhere in the world. 
Where would you go? Who would you take with you?  
 

We've got an exciting new English project coming soon. 
Keep your eyes peeled for more information over the 
coming weeks. 

Sign of The Week 

This week you can learn the sign for BRAVE 
Click on the link to see how to make the sign for brave:   
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zoGOFAiPpSQ 

 

Next week’s dinner menu will be WEEK 1.  Please click the link to view 
it: https://walthamforestcatering.co.uk/sites/default/files/2024-
01/WFC_Primary_Menu_Winter_Menu_2024.pdf 

Week 1 Dinner Menu 11th March - 15th March 
Clubs & After School Boosters 

Clubs 
Quilling Club ended this week for spring term. Parents/carers of those 
children that attended Quilling club are reminded to 
collect their children at the correct time of 3.35pm 
next Monday. 
 

All other after school clubs (apart from the YMCA Tea-
Time club) end next week due to parents consultations 
taking place the week beginning 18th March.  
 

Boosters 
Year 2 & 6 after school boosters will end for spring term next Thursday 
14th March.  These boosters will restart for the summer term straight 
after the Easter holidays on Thursday 18th April and will run until 
Thursday 9th May 2024.  

Red Nose Day Friday 15th March 

Red Nose Day takes place on Friday 15th March.   This 
year we are asking children to do their parent/carer’s 
make-up to look as silly as possible and post it on 
SeeSaw. The best ones (with permission of course) will 
be published in the newsletter the following week.  
Children can also come into school wearing something 
Red (jumper, ribbon, socks etc.) with the rest of their uniform.   
 

Any families that would like to donate to Red Nose Day can do so by 
clicking the link below. 
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=
13839 

International Women’s Day is celebrated around the word every year on the 8th March. It is a day when people around the world come together to 
recognise the achievements of women and girls.  International Women's Day was first celebrated more than one hundred years ago, in 1911.  
 

To celebrate International Women's Day, in KS1 & 2 the children watched the advert 'Like a girl' which challenges gender stereotypes. Each class chose 
their own philosophical question to discuss and debate. Examples of the children's responses will be shared in next week's newsletter! 
 

In the meantime, here are some inspirational women and girls that might come to mind on International Women’s day, see how many you can name:  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

International Women’s Day 

Left to right: Fatma Aliye Tpuz women's rights activist and humanitarian ,  Noor Inyat Khan Indian princess who spied for the British during World War II ,  Sky Brown, youngest Olympic medallist in Britain’s history , Emmeline Pankhurst organised the British suffragette movement, 
Sojourner Truth activist for African-American civil rights and women's rights,  Malala Yousafza, activist for girls’ education and the youngest-ever Nobel Peace Prize,  Leah Williamson, Captain of England Women’s  Football team, Queen Elizabeth 11 longest reigning British Monarch, 
 Mary Seacole, Nursed the sick and wounded soldier during Crimean War, Malorie Blackman, author, Raye singer/songwriter,  Kalpana Chawla, First Indian born woman to travel to space,  Ada Lovelace Mathematician,  Greta Thunberg, activist. 

Year 1 Trip to Chingford Fire Station 

Today Year 1 had a very exciting trip to Chingford Fire Station. The 
children visited the watch room, watched a firefighter come down the 
pole, sat in a fire engine and used a huge hose. Mrs Medhurst even dressed 
up as a firefighter! They had such a fun time. Thank you to all of the 
parent helpers that joined. Here are Eucalyptus class! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/38e9150
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/38e9150
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zoGOFAiPpSQ
https://walthamforestcatering.co.uk/sites/default/files/2024-01/WFC_Primary_Menu_Winter_Menu_2024.pdf
https://walthamforestcatering.co.uk/sites/default/files/2024-01/WFC_Primary_Menu_Winter_Menu_2024.pdf
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=13839
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=13839
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PTA News 

Dates for the Diary  

Any additions/changes to the diary dates are highlighted in purple text 

Spring Term 2 - 2024 Monday 19th February  - Thursday 28th March 2024 
 

Wednesday 13th March   3.45pm Chase Lane Football squad v Ainslie Wood (friendly) 
 

Friday 15th March    Red Nose Day - upload silly make-up photos of parents to SeeSaw 
 

Friday 15th March     6.30pm - 8.30pm PTA Family Bingo night  
 

Saturday 16th March   10.00am Waltham Forest Orion Harriers Primary School Cross Country - Chingford Plains 
 

Monday 18th March    Whole School Parent Consultations  
 

Tuesday 19th March   Nursery Parent Consultations  
 

Wednesday 20th March   Nursery Parent Consultations  
 

Thursday 21st March   Whole School Parent Consultations     
 

Friday 22nd March    Year 2 trip Sassafras William Morris Gallery trip - 11:45am returning at 3:30pm   
 

Tuesday 26th March   Year 2 trip Baobab class William Morris Gallery trip - 9.00am returning at 1.00pm 
     Year 2 trip Acacia class William Morris Gallery trip - 11:45am returning at 3:30pm 
 

Wednesday 27th March    9.15am & 2.45pm Year 3 & 5 Performance Shiny Hall  
 

Thursday 28th March    Last day of Spring term - school will close 1 hour earlier 
 

Easter Break Friday 29th March - Friday 12th April  
 

Tuesday 2nd April - Friday 5th April  Easter School for Year 6 Week 1   

Monday 8th April  - Thursday 11th April Easter School for Year 6 Week 2  

 

Summer Term 1 - 2024 Monday 15th April  -  Friday 24th May 2024  
 

Monday 15th April     8.45am School reopens for Summer term 
 

Friday 10th May    PTA Year 2 & 3 Disco (details to follow) 
 

Friday 17th May    PTA Year 4 & 5 Disco (details to follow) 
 

Monday 13th May - Thursday 16th May Year 6 SATs week       
 

Monday 20th May - Friday 24th May  Year 6 Activity week 
 

Tuesday 21st May     2.30pm Parents Forum meeting – meeting room 
 

Friday 24th May    PTA Whole School Pyjama day (details to follow) 
 

Whitsun half-term break Monday 27th May - Friday 31st May  
 

Summer Term 2 - 2024 Monday 3rd June   -  Wednesday 24th July 2024  
 

Sunday 7th July    PTA Summer Fair 
 

Friday 19th July    Year 6 Leavers Disco 
 

Wednesday 24th July   Last day of term - school will close 1 hour earlier for summer holidays 
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Community News 
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Online Safety 


